Capel le Ferne Village Hall – providing services to the local community

http://www.capelvillagehall.com REGISTERED CHARITY No.281786



classes?

Something to celebrate? Want to hold a party?
Need to organise a meeting or training session?
Want to start a teatime chat group or a new sports club?
Licenced for most things (except hypnosis and boxing)
including sale of alcohol, PRS, raffles.

To view the hall, or to make a booking contact the letting secretary Sue Leaning Email: fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk (preferred) - Or on 07939 095880To view the hall, or to make a booking contact the letting secretary Sue Leaning Email: fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk (preferred) - Or on 07939 095880

OK so now mark this date in your diary – 20th July. The Village Hall Committee working with other organisations within the village will be organising a Community Day/Village Fete on this day to which everyone is invited. Details have yet to be finalised but everyone in the village is invited to take part whether by having a stall (any eggs, plants, jams, clothes etc. to sell?) or by helping on the day or by just coming along and enjoying yourself. More information will be forthcoming but don't forget to save the date and get planning now.

Also under discussion by the Hall Trustees are plans for the next five years. The village is growing which means the Village Hall must grow with it. Our main halls are generally booked up during the week both day and night for the various activities run by local organisations such as judo, playgroup, youth club, short mat bowls and the bridge club. And increasingly, the weekends get booked for private bookings and lately we have been turning away bookings as the main and small halls are already booked. Our BBP (or Big Business Plan) will contain all sorts of things such as possible building work, fundraising activities, possible new events etc. However, to deliver this effectively we need help. And that's where you come in. We would like your opinion on what you think is needed and seek your comments on the following three questions:

Do you consider there is need for another main meeting room within the village hall?

Can you suggest ideas on fundraising activities so that we can raise funds to carry out any necessary improvements?

What other facilities would you like the hall to provide- i.e. a computer suite, function bar facilities, extra kitchen aids, early learning classes and vocational qualifications, life skill

And finally, is there anything else you would like to add?

If you could copy and paste these answers and send to <u>eures1994@yahoo.com</u> to be considered by the sub-committee putting together the business plan, we would be very grateful. A copy of these questions is also available on the village hall website <u>www.capelvillagehall.com</u>. Alternatively, for those without access to the internet you could leave a copy of these questions (with answers) at the village hall. We will publish the results of this in a later edition of the Grapevine. We look forward to receiving your comments and thank you.